AFFIDAVIT OF MAILING

STATE OF WISCONSIN )
) ss.
COUNTY OF DANE )

JOHANNA JOHNSON, being first duly sworn on oath, deposes and says that:

1. She is a Program Assistant 3 with the Office of the City Engineer, City of Madison, Dane
County, Wisconsin, and did on the day of OCTOBER 26, 2022 place in envelopes
and address to recipients, as indicated by attached list, a notice of public hearing for
the project titted LOWER BADGER MILL CREEK POND PROJECT TREE
REMOVAL.

2. She did deliver the envelopes to the City Parks Division and Economic Development

Division.
(/Wwwm V{ %W

Yohanna L. Johnson

Subscribed and sworn to before me
this 26 day of OCTOBER, 2022

M Baslee

L M Parker

Notary Public, State of Wisconsin
My Commission expires: October 28, 2024




Lower Badger Mill Creek Pond Project Tree Removal Pian Public Hearing

Mailing List

Eric Knepp

City of Madison Parks Division

210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Rm. 104
Madison, WI 53703

Matthew Mikolajewski

City of Madison Economic Development Division
215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Room 300
Madison, W153703



Department of Public Works
Engineering Division
James M. Wolfe, P.E., City Engineer

City-County Building, Room 115

210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard
Madison, Wisconsin 53703

Phone: (608) 266-4751

Fax: (608) 264-9275
engineering@cityofmadison.com
www.cityofmadison.com/engineering

October 26, 2022
To: City of Madison Property Owners along Lower Badger Mill Creek Pond Project

Re: Lower Badger Mill Creek Pond Project Tree Removal Plan Public Hearing

The City of Madison is planning the Lower Badger Mill Creek Pond flood mitigation project for 2023. The project will
provide regional stormwater storage on the far west side of Madison and will help reduce stormwater peak flow
rates leaving the watershed. The project will also reduce inundation depths on adjacent properties during events up
to the 1% annual chance storm. In order to achieve flood mitigation goals on site, the City will need to remove trees
on Stormwater Utility owned property. The Stormwater Utility has worked with the City Forester and the City of
Madison Streets Division to plan these tree removals and the plan for removing trees on this property will be
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considered by the Habitat Stewardship Subcommittee on Monday, November 7t at 4:30 P.M., via virtual meeting.

If you have any other questions regarding this the tree removal plan, please contact Matt Allie at
mallie@cityofmadison.com. You can learn more about the greenway project on the project website:
https://www.cityofmadison.com/engineering/projects/lower-badger-mill-creek-pond

Sincerely,

A, Y.

For:

Jim Wolfe, P.E.
City Engineer
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